Playground Report for 25th June 2020.
The equipment and playground were inspected on 25th June 2020 and the general appearance is not good. The grass is excessively long and needs cutting. The weeds around the fencing on the outside are getting out of control  and need strimming/weedkilling to prevent the bottom of the fencing becoming rotted.
The bench outside the playground has a broken latch that needs replacing.
There are some actions, none of which is classed as major. 
The underside of both swing’s top bar is covered in lichen and dirt. Some of the cross-bars and steps on the climbing frames also have lichen and could do with a pressure wash. (I did meet up with Kieran, and although he would like to help is overcommitted already in these strange times).
One of the half-round steps on the infant climbing frame and one on the junior climbing frame area showing signs of splitting due to age or rot and will need replacement later this year. The bars on the other ramp are loose due to drying out in this hot dry weather. The picnic table in the middle of the playground still has two bolts that could do with tightening on one of the benches (not urgent). 
  There are now even a few more bolt covers need to be replaced for the infant climbing frame , and the main climbing frame climbing wall.
As to the rest of the equipment: - 
The spinner, bouncing horse and Infant climbing frame are all in sound condition
The Junior climbing frame, swings and bouncer are all in sound condition.
The significant general problem is the safety surfacing as this is shrinking away from the wooden edging to the surfacing and this still needs repair.
Over the other side of the field, the Picnic area tables were inspected and are fine. I rough mowed the area earlier in the week.
All the five waste bins were rather full, so I have emptied them into a green bin. Not a nice job as people are using them instead of the red bin for poo bags….. I feel a notice coming on…..
 The Children’s garden area is a mess. Nice wild-life area but we do need a champion for this and a plan for next year. 
The hedge around the car park is getting out of control and needs cutting back. We need to do this and clear the pile of chippings in the car park for the Football Club to use the whole car park particularly as they are paying us.
The pitch grass looks good but is a little long, but again this is better in the winter. (A few thistles)
I propose putting a list of jobs together and appealing to the village volunteer force – with strict social distancing of course…….             End of report.                   Robin Stafford Allen.  June 2020
